


 
 
 
The Department of History is pleased to launch this E-newsletter. The initial plan is to 
publish one issue per month. The highlights of this inaugural issue include reports of the 
2014 Annual Assembly and also news related to the ongoing physical renovation of the 
Department. In this and every subsequent issue, we will report recent academic activities 
organized by the Department, and will also release news on staff publications. In addition, 
we are going to invite faculty members, current students, old friends, and alumni to share 
short pieces in every issue. We hope this newsletter will disseminate information and 
strengthen communication among all the aforementioned parties who are in one way or 
another tied to the “family” of the History Department. The newsletter will be sent as 
PDFs to all current History Majors by email, and will also be posted on the Departmental 
website.  
 
The University will celebrate its 60th anniversary in 2016, and the Department of History 
will celebrate its 40th anniversary in 2018. It is the perfect time for us to invest more effort 
to reconnect with our alumni in whom we take great pride. The launching of this 
newsletter also represents a step towards this direction, before other homecoming 
activities can be organized at later dates.  
 
Thank you very much for reading this newsletter, and please stay in touch. Contribution of 
passages from alumni, former faculty members and visitors are especially welcome. Please 
send your updates to Mr. Joseph Liu at josephliu@hkbu.edu.hk. Last but not least, I 
gratefully acknowledge Joseph for working very hard on the professional launching of this 
newsletter. He will continue to be in charge of subsequent issues. I also thank all the 
contributors for sending us their writings, and my colleagues Dr. Loretta Kim and Dr. 
Catherine Ladds for their kind commitments to offer editorial support for this and future 
issues. 
 
Clara Wing-chung Ho 
Head and Professor 
Department of History 
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Academic  and  teaching  staff  of  the  History  
Department  met  students  on  stage.

History Department Annual Assembly
2014





Dr.  Catherine   Ladds   delivered  the
Logo    Competition    Announcement
on    stage.

Students shared their experiences on stage.



A  new  transparent  look
of  the  Meeting  Room.

New Reception Area

Office Renovation



A  new  cabinet  to  display
our  collective memories.

Special Collections & Learning Centre















陳月媚女士

潘家瑩小姐

廖穎聰先生

























I still remember my first day
in  Chicago   was   extremely 
cold.

The  East  Asian  Collection  of
the  UChicago  library.  I  trust
you   cannot   see  the  end  of
the  bookshelf.























At Cambridge

At Kyoto



At McGill

At New York City





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Department invites all History students and alumni to showcase their creativity by 
designing a new logo for the Department of History. The logo should evoke connotations 
of history broadly defined (without referring to one specific period or region only) and / 
or reflect the spirit of the Department. It should project a professional image. 
 
The winning logo will be used widely on the Department’s website, stationary, publications 
and promotional materials.    
 
The deadline for entries is 5pm on Friday, 14 November 2014. Email entries (logo and 
signed entry form) to hist@hkbu.edu.hk with the subject line “Logo Design Competition.” 
For details of the competition please visit this link:  
http://histweb.hkbu.edu.hk/activity/logo_design_competition.pdf    
 
 
 
Coordinators 
 
1. General Education Curriculum: Prof. Ricardo King-sang MAK 
2. BSSc in China Studies (History Concentration): Prof. Cindy Yik-yi CHU (1st semester) 
and Dr. Ka-chai TAM 
3. BA in History/ BA in History and BEd in Liberal Studies Teaching: Dr. Timothy 
Man-kong WONG 
4. 2+2/2+3/Minor in History Programmes: Dr. Wing-chung FAN 
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5. Broad-based Admission Programmes: Dr. Chi-man KWONG 
6. MSSc Contemporary China Studies Programme (History): Dr. Chi-man KWONG 
7. Student Exchange/Internship Programme: Prof. Cindy Yik-yi CHU (1st semester) and 
Dr. Bettina DIETZ (2nd semester) 
8. Honors Projects: Dr. Loretta KIM (1st semester), Dr. Ka-chai TAM, and Dr. Guangxin 
FAN 
9. Academic Advising/Mentoring: Dr. Timothy Man-kong WONG and Dr. Chi-man 
KWONG 
10. PhD/MPhil Intake: Prof. Clara Wing-chung HO, Dr. Catherine LADDS, Prof. Kam-keung 
LEE, and Prof. Ricardo King-sang MAK 
11. Scholarships/Awards: Prof. Clara Wing-chung HO 
12. Logo Competition: Dr. Bettina DIETZ and Dr. Catherine LADDS 
13. Faculty-student Consultative Meetings: Dr. Timothy Man-kong WONG and Dr. 
Wing-chung FAN 
14. Chang Chuen Memorial Public Lecture Series: Dr. Ka-chai TAM 
15. Alumni and Fund-raising: Prof. Clara Wing-chung HO, Prof. Ricardo King-sang MAK, 
Prof. Kai-wing CHOW, Prof. Kam-keung LEE, and Dr. Wing-chung FAN 
 
Representatives 
 
1. Faculty Learning and Teaching Policy Advisory Committee: Dr. Bettina DIETZ 
2. Faculty Research Policy Advisory Committee: Prof. Clara Wing-chung HO 
3. Faculty Workplace Policy Advisory Committee: Prof. Stephanie Po-yin CHUNG 
4. Faculty Research Postgraduate Regulations Committee: Dr. Catherine LADDS 
5. Faculty Internship Committee: Dr. Ka-chai TAM 
6. Information Day/ JUPAS Orientation: Dr. Wing-chung FAN, Dr. Yuen-han LAW, and Dr. 
Jie DING 
7. University IT Committee: Prof. Stephanie Po-yin CHUNG 
8. University Library Committee: Prof. Stephanie Po-yin CHUNG 
9. Sino-humanitas Editorial Board: Prof. Cindy Yik-yi CHU (1st semester), Dr. Loretta 
KIM (1st semester), and Prof. Stephanie Po-yin CHUNG 
10. 2014 Academic Consultation Panel Visit: Prof. Ricardo King-sang MAK and Dr. Chi-man 
KWONG 
 
Advisors 
 
1. Teaching Staff (FT/PT): Prof. Ricardo King-sang MAK 
2. Research Postgraduate Students: Dr. Loretta KIM (1st semester), Dr. Catherine 
LADDS, and Prof. Kam-keung LEE 
3. Research Supporting Staff: Professor Kai-wing CHOW and Dr. Timothy Man-kong 
WONG 
4. Website: Prof. Clara Wing-chung HO, Dr. Bettina DIETZ, Dr. Loretta KIM (1st 
semester), and Dr. Catherine LADDS 
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